
PRESS RELEASE 
 

 
March 26, 2020 

 

Dear Neighbors, 

 

York Township Services Continue During COVID-19 Crisis 
 
York Township Supervisor John W. Valle announces that due to COVID -19 concerns, essential 

township services, such as Meals on Wheels, food pantry distribution with expanded hours and 

senior transportation for essential rides will continue. The Township will continue to keep all 

other offices closed to the public until Tuesday, April 7th, as per the Governor. 

 

FOOD PANTRY DAYS AND TIMES 

Monday through Friday with new hours. 

8:00 am to 9:00 am is reserved for special needs and senior residents 60 and over “ONLY”. 

9:00 am to 11:00 am is reserved for all eligible residents. 

Door side pick-up. 

 

Accommodations will be made for our seniors, special needs, and disabled residents with 

unique hardships who cannot make it to the food pantry during pantry hours. Any York 

Township eligible resident who needs assistance with food will be helped.   

 

Our caseworkers are working remotely for general and emergency assistance, and general 

inquiries will be handled by telephone or email. Please visit www.yorktwsp.com or call         

630-620-2400 for more information.  

 

Supervisor Valle stated, “We will continue to serve those who are most vulnerable during this 

unprecedented time. While our doors will be closed to the public to help curtail the spread of 

COVID-19, we will not abandon our residents, especially those in need of food. Township staff 

are here to answer any questions or concerns. We are committed to delivering needed assistance 

and will continue to do so through alternative methods in order to keep our staff and community 

safe and healthy. We are all in this crisis together and together we will get through this.” 

 

ASSESSOR’S OFFICE 

The Assessor has non-essential staff working remotely. Staff is continuing to respond to  

calls and emails. Most importantly for our seniors, the SENIOR FREEZE FORMS  

will not be mailed out until the end of April. The filing deadline for this form is not until          

OCTOBER 1, 2020. 

 

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 

The Commissioner can be reached for construction permit inquiries or any other issues call  

630-627-2200. 

 

http://www.yorktwsp.com/


 
 
 

 
 

 

Supervisor John W. Valle along with Director of General Assistance Caseworker Pam Sarno 

preparing bags of food to distribute to food pantry clients. 


